
 

 

August 26, 2025 

Nevada Medicaid Web Announcement 3704 

Attention Provider Type 90 (Doula): Updates to Billing Requirements 
for Rural Members 
Effective August 25, 2025, provider type 90 (Doula) is no longer required to use Modifier TN on claims to indicate 
whether doula services were provided to a member in a rural area. Members will now be automatically assigned 
an indicator of Urban or Rural based on the zip code of their residential address.  

This indicator will ensure that claims are billed and paid appropriately. The PT 90 Billing Guide has been updated to 
reflect this change. 

 

https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/providers/BillingInfo

